## South Fork Union School District

5225 Kelso Valley Road Weldon, California 93283 Phone: (760) 378-4000 FAX: (760) 378-3046 Kim Kissack, Superintendent/Principal http://www.southforkschool.org

Dear South Fork Parents/Guardians:

South Fork Union School District is updating our COVID quarantine procedures, we will be aligning with the California Department of Public Health. These updated guidelines will reduce the number of student's and classrooms on quarantine. Our goal is to keep our student's on in-person instruction as much as possible.

When a student or staff member tests positive for COVID, these individuals will be placed on at-home quarantine for 14 days. **Individuals, not the entire class**, if a student is considered close contact they will also be place on at-home quarantine for 7 – 10 days. An entire class will only be placed on quarantine if there are 4 or more positive COVID cases within the class.

If your student is fully vaccinated or have tested positive during the last 90 days, and are considered a close contact your student does not need to quarantine as long as they have no symptoms.

Parents and guardians of students in a class with a COVID positive person will receive notification.

Thank you for your continued support of your child/children's education.

Kim Kissack Superintendent/Principal

Board of Trustees: Dales Creighton, Daures Stephens, Eric Hafenfeld, Mike Morgan, Tony Cain